GPO Box 3123 Brisbane QLD 4001

Level 2 North Tower Green Square 515 St Pauls Terrace Fortitude Valley QLD 4006

Tel.: 07 3360 6060 Toll-free: 1800 061 611 (in Queensland outside Brisbane)

Fax: 07 3360 6333

mailbox@ccc.qld.gov.au www.ccc.qld.gov.au

ABN 32 164 714 360



Our Reference: AD-14-0389 / 15/029662 AV

Contact Officer: Dr K Levy

2 March 2015

Mr K Lindeberg 11 Riley Drive CAPALABA QLD 4157

Dear Mr Lindeberg

The matters you referred to me in your letter of 12 February 2015 were referred to the Commission on 27 February 2015.

The Commission has unanimously decided that it does not see its jurisdiction as being limited to referring the information you provided to only support a judicial inquiry under section 61 of the Constitution of Queensland 2001. Indeed, the Commission is disinclined to support that course of action.

However, following a consideration of the issues raised in the material supplied with your letter of 12 February 2015, the Commission has determined to have a preliminary examination conducted of the Commission's holdings which are relevant to the allegations about CJC staff. A preliminary examination will also be conducted into the Rofe QC Audit. Depending on the outcome of that material, further investigations or Inquiries may be commenced by the Commission.

An independent person external to Queensland will be appointed to conduct the Commission's preliminary examination of these matters.

Yours sincerely

Dr Ken Levy RFD Acting Chairman